
  

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

This week has certainly felt autumnal! The Year 6 residential went brilliantly, Year 1s had a great day 

learning about toys from History Off The Page and the Reception to Year 1 sunflower challenge also 

came to an end. It was a very busy week! 

As you will have seen from my message this week, Mrs. Moss is stepping away from the SEND role and 

into a full time teaching position in Year 4.  We have interviewed for a new SENDCo this week and 

hopefully they will start in October. In the interim, we have Mrs. Tanner supporting us from the central 

team at Active Learning Trust and also have internal support from all members of the senior 

leadership team.  If you have any queries, please direct them to the office who will then redirect to 

the appropriate member of the team. 

Have a great weekend! 

Mrs. Coates  

Congratulations to… 
 

 

House Points 

Here are the cumulative house points for this week are: 

Blue  362  Green   341  Red 517  Yellow 433 

Well done to Red team for winning again this week! 

 

Stars of the Week Name  Kindness Award Name 

RK Atlanta S RK Fern L 

1L Kyomie H 1L Bluebelle O'N 

2C Matilda C 2C Logan F 

2D Spencer W 2D Iris W 

3M George E 3M Megan B 

3P Arla W 3P Joshua S 

4M Noah Coe 4M Emily B 

4W Lola F 4W Noah C 

5R Charlie G-M 5R Sophie H-E 

5T Reuben S 5T Evie W 

6C Emily K 6C John B 

6R Max H 6R Dominic P 

Week ending: 22.09.23 

Kingsfield Chronicle 

 Ready, Respectful, Safe 



Attendance 

Last week’s attendance went up slightly on the week before and was at an overall figure of 95.8%. Well 

done to 6R and 2D who got 100% attendance! 

 

Other Awards 

Well done to everyone in the school who took part in the Summer Reading 

Challenge at either March or Chatteris libraries, including Joshua S and Esther L 

who brought in their certificates to share in assembly today.  

Also, well done to Esther L for completing the Active Mile Summer Challenge 

which involved walking over a mile every day! 

 

This Week’s News 
Year 6 Residential Trip to Grafham Water 

This week, 43 of our Year 6s went to Grafham Water this week for their residential. They had a brilliant time 

as you can see from the montage below.  Thank you to all of the staff who also gave up their time to go 

on the trip - it cannot happen without you!  More photographs / video will be uploaded to the website 

soon.     

 

History Off The Page 

Year 1s had a great day earlier this week immersing themselves in toys from all different eras. 

 

Books 

Please can we make sure that books sent home are well looked after as we have already had a 

number of brand new books ruined this term.  We have spent thousands of pounds on these books 

and do not have the funds to replace them.  Therefore, we politely ask that you care for these as if 

they were your own.



Sunflower Challenge 

When the current Year 1 children were in 

Reception, we started a ‘Sunflower 

Challenge’. We investigated sunflower 

seeds, aiming to find an answer to the 

question, ‘How tall can a sunflower grow?’ 

To investigate this, we planted our own 

sunflower seeds.  

Through this investigation, we learnt that sunflowers need soil, light and water to 

be able to grow. Whilst the sunflowers were in school, we kept a close eye on 

them, measured them weekly and gave them water under the guidance of Mrs. 

Petriello.  

At half term, the children took the plants home and were charged with caring 

for them and watching them grow over the next half term and the summer 

holidays. The children sent in regular updates using their measuring skills to find 

out how much they were growing and whose sunflower was the tallest. 

Last week, we asked the children to take the final measurement and send in any 

photos. We thought we would share them with our whole school community as they are really impressive. 

We might have a few budding Monty Dons or Carol Kleins on our hands!!  

Our winner with the tallest sunflower is: Evie S (207cm) 

The child who completed an amazing sunflower diary is: Darcie-Mae D 

All the children who submitted their entries received a prize; Evie S and Darcie-Mae received an extra 

special prize for their entries. 

Last week, Mrs Kent visited the children in Year 1 to show them some of the sunflower heads she had 

picked at her allotment. The children were amazed at the size of some of the heads. As you can see from 

the pictures below, the children ordered the sunflower heads from the largest to the smallest.  

The new Reception children in RK were also fascinated by the sunflower heads causing a lot of 

interesting discussion!  

The sunflower challenge has created lots of ‘hands on’ learning and the children have developed their 

knowledge of flowers, including the understanding that, once a sunflower head opens, it follows the sun 

throughout the day. This is known as heliotropism. When the sunflower matures, it stops following the sun 

and just stays facing east! 

 

 

  



Guitar Lessons 

Please see the letter below from our fantastic guitar teacher. 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

Guitar Lessons for Key Stage 2 

Ukulele Lessons for Key Stage 1 

I am writing to inform you that starting in November, I will be visiting Kingsfield Primary School on a weekly basis to teach Guitar 

and Ukulele. 

This is a fantastic opportunity to learn a new skill that can become a lifelong passion; providing opportunities and opening doors 

which can help children and young people to achieve their aspirations and enrich their lives.  

With regards to price, a half termly block of lessons works out at around £50 per term depending on the number of weeks. I ’m 

also happy to provide a complimentary 10 minute taster session for those that want to give it a try!  

If you are interested then you can contact me by email at toby@rideoutmusic.co.uk or by phone on 07545 991009. 

Kind Regards 

Toby Rideout  

Music Tutor 

Rideout Music  

 

School Meals and Events 

       

mailto:toby@rideoutmusic.co.uk


Diary Dates 
New dates are added in red each week. 

Autumn Term

22nd September – Girls’ Football Competition – Mrs. 

MacNeil will confirm team with individuals 

27th – Flu vaccination event 

10th October – Hello Yellow Day (mental health) 

13th – 17th October – Anti-bullying week 

16th October – provisional date for Year 2 museum visit 

17th October – School photographs for all children and 

new staff 

20th October - PD Day 

23rd – 27th October - Half term 

1st and 2nd November - Parent Consultations 

6th November – Flag Fen trip for Year 3 

17th November – Children In Need 

23rd November – Miss. Rushmer’s Class Assembly (Year 

6) 

24th November – Year 5 Ancient Greek History Off The 

Page event 

30th November – Mrs. Culyer’s Class Assembly (Year 2) 

13th December – 2nd flu vaccination 

14th December - Reception and Year 1 Nativity, 

9:00am start time 

19th December – Last day of term 

20th December – PD Day 

 

Spring Term 

4th January – Children return to school 

1st February – Miss. Corrigan’s Class Assembly (Year 6) 

5th February – Start of Children’s Mental Health week  

18th January – Mrs. Tonk’s Class Assembly (Year 5)  

25th January – Miss. Davis-Day’s Class Assembly (Year 

2)  

19th – 23rd February - Half term 

21st March – Years 4 and 5 production, 9:00am start 

time 

21st March – Mrs. MacNeil’s Class Assembly (Year 3) 

25th and 26th March – Subject Revolution Maths Escape 

Room for KS1 and KS2 

27th March – Last day of term 

28th March – PD Day 

 

Summer Term 

15th April – Children return to school 

18th April – Class group and Year 6 leavers’ 

photographs 

25th April – Mrs. Kent’s Class Assembly (Reception)  

17th May – Mrs. Walker’s Class Assembly (Year 4) 

23rd May - Sports Day 

24th May – PD Day 

27th – 31st May - Half term 

5th June – Mrs. Moss’ Class Assembly (Year 4)  

20th June – Miss. Payne’s Class Assembly (Year 3)  

27th June – Miss. Rose’s Class Assembly (Year 5) 

11th July – Miss. Leavey’s Class Assembly (Year 1) 

16th July – Years 2 and 3 production, 9:00am start time 

19th July - Leavers’ Assembly (instead of Year 6 

production) 

19th July – Last day of term 

22nd July – PD Day 

  



 

 

 

  



 


